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to our final newsletter for 2019. The speed at which Christmas approaches seems to 

catch me by surprise every year. I can hardly believe that the autumn term ends in just 

three weeks. It has been another extremely busy term and we have taken the opportunity to celebrate the 

fantastic events across the school in this latest edition of our newsletter, which showcases our amazing 

students and staff and the wonderful community here at Congleton High School. 

We work hard to continuously improve our academic provision and expand our student enrichment offer year-

on-year and our newsletter is a fantastic way of demonstrating that we offer so much more than just high-

quality classroom teaching. The trips, visits, charity work, clubs, sporting activities and wider curricular 

opportunities that our students access are excellent and the pictures you will see and the words you will read 

in these pages give a great flavour of life as part of the CHS family. 

I am exceptionally proud of our caring and thoughtful students who need no encouragement whatsoever to 

help others in Congleton and further afield. As you will see in here, this term, amongst the many causes 

supported, we have collected for our local foodbank, The Storehouse, held a raffle for Macmillan Cancer 

Support, worked with Dementia Awareness, raised money for Ruby’s Fund Sensory Centre and, of course, held 

our annual Children in Need fundraiser. Thank you to everyone who has helped and donated. 

It was wonderful to celebrate with our 2019-19 Year Eleven at our recent Awards Evening. We were delighted 

to hear former student, Jordan Harding-Pointon, deliver an inspirational talk to guests about his own journey 

since moving on from CHS, with his poignant message: “Go after your dreams and believe in yourself”. Thank 

you to all the students, parents, carers, family and staff who joined us for the event. We look forward to 

celebrating once again with our Sixth Form leavers at their own Awards Evening in 

December.  

My final thank you goes to you, the people who support our school, day in, day out. I 

hope that you will have the opportunity to take a well-deserved break over Christmas 

and are able to start the new year refreshed and revitalised. 

Mr J Barlow 

Headteacher 

Over the past term, we have been delighted to represent Congleton High School in 

various events, from Open Evenings to Remembrance Sunday.  

As Head Girl and Head Boy, we began with fundraisers for Ruby’s Fund and Children in 

Need – we hope this will kick-start a strong year of fundraising for both local and 

national charities, and we are very proud to see how enthusiastically students are 

getting involved with the fundraisers we run. 

As well as fundraising, we have spent time listening to students in the main school and 

in the Sixth Form. Along with this year’s Sixth Form projects, environmental awareness 

has been a clear point of concern throughout the school as a whole. We want our 

work this year to be inspired by students, so next term we will be working 

on getting the school involved in projects to support this. 

If any students have something they would like to be considered in our 

plans for next term, we encourage them to speak to any member of Sixth 

Form Leadership Team so that we can better represent the Student Voice. 

                        Lara and Alex 

Welcome 
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Update from our Head Girl and Head Boy 



A Time to Reflect and Remember 
On Sunday 10th November, many of our students took 

part in the Congleton Town Remembrance Parade and 

Service and we were very proud to see the respectful and 

mature way that they all conducted themselves 

throughout.  

Our Head Boy, Alex Lehm and Head Girl, Lara Nuttall, 

joined members of CHS school staff at the service and laid 

a memorial wreath on behalf of all the students, teachers 

and support staff. Many other students attended with 

groups such as St John’s Ambulance, Scouts, 

Guides and armed forces cadets. 

We were delighted to see Year 11 student, Aaron 

Ollier (left), and  Year 12, Sam Kehoe (right). 

Aaron carried the standard flag for the Congleton 

Army Cadet Force in the Parade. He has achieved the rank of Corporal 

in the cadets and undertook the responsibility of leading his detachment 

with pride. As a Sergeant in the RAF Air Training Corps, Sam marched 

with his squadron, the 230 (Congleton) Squadron. 

Update from our Chair of Governors 
As a governing body we continue to set high standards so we were extremely pleased to see yet another set 

of outstanding examination results last summer. The school’s performance against the key measure of pupil 

progress at GCSE places us amongst some of the best schools in the country. Our exceptional outcomes in all 

areas, both academic and vocational, is testament to the hard work of all our staff and the pupils themselves. 

Congleton High School’s consistency in delivering these above-average outcomes is particularly reassuring. 

Our priorities have not changed significantly since my last article in the Spring newsletter. There remains 

growing pressure on school places here as a result of the significant building development in the town, 

coupled with our popularity. School funding is another area of concern and, whilst this school’s finances are 

strong, it remains to be seen whether the politician’s promises result in a much-

needed redress of the unfair school funding model that currently disadvantages all 

schools in Cheshire East. 

On a final note, if you are interested in becoming a governor at Congleton High or 

simply want to know more about the role, please get in touch with Mrs Claire Gritton, 

Clerk to the Governors by email at: GovernorsClerk@CongletonMat.com 

Rich Benson 
CHS Chair of Governors 

Future Proofing 
Technology is constantly changing and computer skills are vital for young people so we were 

delighted when our ICT teachers, Mr Curry and 

Mr Davis, graduated from their National Centre 

for Computing Education Computer Science 

Accelerator course earlier this term and were 

awarded the National Centre of Computing 

Education Certificate in GCSE Subject Knowledge 
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Cooking Up Success 
Our students excel in many areas and cookery is no exception. We 

are very proud to be able to share the news that two of our Year 

Nine students have made it through to the third round of the 

Rotary Young Chef Competition, taking first and second place in 

the first round and first and third place in the second round. 

The competition started for our students when eleven young chefs from CHS and Eaton Bank 

competed in the first round of the event, held at Eaton Bank Academy in 

October. The students were asked to plan and prepare a two course menu in a 

set time.  

The judges in this round were Andrew Bourne, Head Chef at Alexandra Court 

Hotel, Congleton and Rosemary Knight, a home economics specialist. Daniel Amies took first 

place with his menu and Josh Bailey-Pope was awarded second place. The boys went forward to the next 

round of the competition, District Qualifier No 1, which was held at The Kingsway School, Cheadle. We were 

delighted to learn that Josh had taken first place and Daniel third place and will again go forward to the next 

round, which will be the District Final on 20th February 2020. 

As a professional chef of many years and a judge of the Rotary Young Chef, Mr Bourne 

believes that the competition is about the whole process of planning and costing the 

meal - not just about the cooking. He is a great source of 

support and inspiration for budding chefs 

and, as such, we were delighted that he 

visited CHS recently to work with Daniel 

and Josh on refining their dishes for the 

next stage of the competition. 

Bringing History to Life 
We are extremely fortunate at CHS to have the support of a variety of organisations and 

individuals, who enable us to offer our students many valuable enrichment opportunities.  

Susan Munro recently helped bring our Year Nine History lessons to life. Her expert 

knowledge of Congleton’s links with the Suffragist and Suffragette movement inspired the 

students to dig deeper into this important topic. As part of local organisation, 

Elizabeth's Group, Susan was also able to share the long and important 

career of local, but relatively unknown, suffragist, Elizabeth Wolstenholme 

Elmy, and the significant contributions she made to equality and women’s 

rights. Elizabeth’s Group work to raise the profile of Elizabeth Wolstenholme 

Elmy and hope to establish a memorial in her name. For more information, 

visit: https://elizabethelmy.com/  

Model Students 
Mrs Figiel's Year 8 Science students have been studying 

the scientific aspects of Volcanoes and Rocks.  

As part of their homework in November, they were 

challenged with creating a model of an erupting volcano.  

Here are a few examples of the great work that was 

produced. 
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Daniel Amies 

Josh Bailey-Pope 

https://www.facebook.com/elizabethsgroup/?__tn__=K-R&eid=ARBbAzRnoNCv-hLvodE1O0VrLBx4s49RpoEB9cIqAKhkb0RikXdoBGoViE8fy10iIQbsLGQVFAHMT68h&fref=mentions&__xts__%5B0%5D=68.ARBkgVxkKPlgZ3WBFTGrBwZTnioyy4rzJXH5T1E72DbhH-KV7pqhdWDmn_H0iiODFhDq5QqDQMhQboXhmn5HFUGcP
https://elizabethelmy.com/


Celebrating Five Fantastic Years 
Once again we were delighted to be able to spend an 

evening celebrating wonderful progress and results 

when we hosted our annual GCSE awards evening in 

November. We invited our 2018-19 Year Eleven students 

to collect their GCSE certificates and learn who would 

win our curriculum area and nine special awards.  

Following a warm welcome to the event from our 

Headteacher, Mr Barlow, the students’ Guidance Team Leader, Mr Davis, gave an 

affectionate review of their five years with CHS, from their first days as timid new starters, right through to 

Year Eleven. 

CHS Chair of Governors, Rich Benson, began the presentations, handing GCSE certificates to each student. 

Guest speaker, Jordan Harding-Pointon, then took over, presenting some seventy-three outstanding 

achievement awards across the thirty-two courses.  

Taking a break from the business of awards presentation, guests were treated to a wonderful musical 

interlude courtesy of our talented Year Ten students, before hearing from special guest, Jordan Harding-

Pointon. Former student, Jordan, left CHS in 2012 to read Music at Manchester University and, after a year 

out teaching, is now studying for a Master’s Degree at Royal Northern College of Music. 

Following Jordan’s address, guests were then able to learn who was to receive the nine special awards: 

 Pecks Restaurant Award for Excellence in Catering: Benjamin Simpson 

 Macclesfield College Award for Effort and Determination: Josie Robertson, Lucy Allen, Rachael 

Carman, Benjamin Evans and Anastasia Sadlier 

 Cheshire College - South and West Award for Outstanding Academic Achievement: Amy 

Cosgrove, Ella Prior and Sam Worthington 

 CHS Governors’ Award: Rachel Goodwin and Nathan Beardmore 

 New Life Church Citizenship Award: Bethany Mitchell and Thomas Kennedy 

 The Academics EBACC Award: Ellen Oakley 

 Siemens’ STEM Award: Kieran Walker 

 Award for Outstanding Contribution to School Life: Abbie Simpson, Ru Morgan and Amelia Lehm 

 Stacey Marsh Inspiration Award, named in honour of a former student that has sadly passed away 

and presented by Stacey’s parents, Mrs Williams and Mr Marsh: Abigail Pinder 

The evening was brought to a close by Head Girl, Lara and Head Boy, Alex, who, on behalf of the governors, 

staff and fellow students, thanked all the guests who had given their time to present the awards and also 

thanked everyone who had come along to the event. 
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Top Row: Ella Prior, Sam Worthington, Amy Cosgrove, 

Anastasia Sadlier, Rachel Goodwin, Rich Benson, Nathan 

Beardmore, Mrs Williams, Abigail Pinder, Mr Marsh                        

Bottom Row: Ru Morgan, Kieran Walker, Ellen Oakley, 

Abbie Simpson 



Halloween Horrors 
Only the very brave dared show up to Miss 

Reilly's Year Seven Halloween Art Club last 

month!  

The fearless few had spooky music and 

spiders to contend with as they 

decorated bags with 

stencils, scary images 

and cobwebs.  

Great Expectations 
Ten of our Year Thirteen Sixth Form students 

saw a glimpse of their future with a two-day 

visit to Oxford and Cambridge universities last 

term. 

The group spent a day at each of the 

universities learning more about the courses 

on offer and what life is like as an Oxbridge 

student.  

This term, seven Year Twelve 

students joined others from the 

area at Sandbach school to 

attend a University of Oxford 

application workshop run by 

members of Pembroke College, 

Oxford. They were able to learn more about putting 

together effective applications and what information to 

include. 

06 

Charity Chocolate Champ 
Well done to Mr Holt, who won a chocolate 
hamper raffle organised by 12CE.  

Year Twelve students donated chocolates 
for the hamper and sold tickets around 
school, raising a wonderful £116 for 
Macmillan Cancer. 

Lucy Booth, Amelia Lehm and Amy Cosgrove 
presented the prize. 

‘Wear Red for Ruby’s’  
At the end of October, our Sixth Form students organised a ‘Wear 

Red for Ruby’s’ Day in aid of local sensory centre, Ruby’s Fund.  

Students were invited to add a red item to their normal uniform in 

exchange for  a pound to be donated to the very worthy cause. 

A wonderful £354 was collected from the event, which will help to 

support the social, sensory, educational and recreational services the charity provides for children, young 

people and their families and carers at their sensory centre in Congleton. 
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Your Help with 

Road Safety 
We have an ongoing issue with road safety around the 

school site. There are a number of cars parked on Box 

Lane at the end of the school day, blocking both the 

pavement and the road, causing a dangerous 

obstruction for pedestrians and other cars. It also 

results in traffic chaos as the road becomes blocked 

with single lane traffic unable to move in either direction 

due to the parked cars. 

Please would you help us in the following ways to 

prevent an accident and help the traffic to flow:  

A) Avoid parking on Box Lane - there are plenty 

of safe parking areas, away from the school and 

only minutes' walk that also do not 

inconvenience our very patient neighbours. 

(Please also park considerately and not across 

driveways/ junctions etc.) 

And 

B) Remind your child of their own road safety 

responsibilities including staying alert when next 

to roads and also waiting for crossing lights to 

turn green before stepping into the road. 

Thank you for your support. 

 

 

 

 

Thursday 28th November 2019 Academic Mentoring Day 

Thursday 12th December 2019 CHS Senior Citizens’ Christmas Party (see below) 

Tuesday 17th December 2019 A Level Awards Evening 

Friday 20th December 2019 CHS Christmas Celebration at Astbury St Mary’s Church 

Friday 20th December 2019 School Closes for Christmas Break 

Monday 6th January 2020 School re-opens 

Thursday 9th January 2020 Year 11 Parents/Carers Evening 

Monday 13th - Friday 31st January 2020 Year 11 and Year 13 Trial Exams 

Wednesday 22nd January 2020 Year 9 Options Evening 

Wednesday 29th January 2020 PiP Meeting 

Tuesday 11th February 2020 Year 9 Parents/Carers Evening 

Friday 14th February 2020 PiP Valentine’s Disco 

Friday 14th February 2020 School closes for February Half-Term Break 

Monday 24th February 2020 School re-opens 

Tuesday 10th March 2020 Year 12/13 Parents/Carers Evening 

Tuesday 31st March 2020 Year 10 Parents/Carers Evening 

Friday 3rd April 2020 School closes for Easter Break 

Monday 20th April 2020 School re-opens 

Key Dates for Your Diary 

Please note - Term dates, Parents/Carers Evenings and other important school events and activities can 
also be found in the website Parent Area and Calendar 

08 

http://www.congletonhigh.com/235/-key-dates-and-parents-evenings
http://www.congletonhigh.com/64/calendar


After learning about cell structure and different 

types of cells, Mrs Fitzsimmons' Year Seven Science 

students were tasked with making a model to 

explain the subject, and they got creative, 

producing some amazing pieces 

of work.  

Constructing models really helps students to better 

understand a subject - especially when it's a nerve 

cell made from cake!  

Year Seven Ex-Cell Themselves! 

If you haven't joined our Facebook group, 

CHS Buy, Sell, Swap and Donate, 

already, please feel free to sign up and list 

all your school related items - uniform, PE 

kit, required reading texts, textbooks etc.  

We also welcome any donations of text 

books, revision guides or items of uniform you no longer need, 

please drop them in to Main or Student Reception, where they 

will be gratefully received and passed on. 
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On Friday 8th November, a group of thirty-six Upper School and Sixth Form 

Art students and staff embarked on an overnight gallery visit to London. 

Taking the fast train, they were soon walking along the Thames in the 

direction of Tate Modern. On arrival, students were amazed at the diversity 

of work on display and challenged by the messages and thoughts behind 

some of the more contemporary artwork. From there the group travelled to 

the exclusive area of Mayfair to visit the Hamilton Gallery, where a stunning 

photography exhibition was on display representing the work of Richard 

Avedon and including his 1950s fashion photography for Harper’s Bazaar magazine (left). 

After refuelling at Planet Hollywood, the visitors were off to South Kensington 

and the V&A Museum, a wonderful place to spend Friday evening, taking in 

sculpture, painting, costumes and artefacts from around the world. 

Saturday morning brought sunshine and time to take in the exquisite 

paintings at the National Portrait Gallery off Trafalgar Square. Students were 

mesmerised by the detail in the portraits, ranging from Tudor times through 

to the modern day. Amongst the many wonderful and memorable pieces was 

a recent oil on linen work by Colin Davidson. Completed in 2016, the 1.3 x 

1.2m work captures the performing artist, Ed Sheeran, perfectly (right). 

The group completed their gallery experience by taking in the Impressionist 

and Post-Impressionist work in the National Gallery, including paintings by 

Van Gogh, Renoir, Cezanne and Gaugin. A spot of lunch and shopping at Oxford Street followed before 

returning to Euston and home, tired but inspired by the huge variety of work seen. 

Picture Perfect 

 

 

 

 

 

All CHS students have a free Office 365 

account. Speak with Mr Davis or Mr Curry 

in our ICT Team for further details. 

Free Office Software 

Uniform, Kit, Books and More 

 

 



IT Girls 

 

Ten Year Nine girls visited Barclays Technology centre near Knutsford this term for an 

IT Girls Allowed event. The day was designed to encourage girls to think about careers 

in the IT sector and dispel any myths that IT is ‘just for boys’.  

The group took part in a number of activities including a code breaking challenge, 

programming a robot and designing technology for the future.  

Emily Thomas was lucky enough to win a Kindle Fire for coming up with the best idea 

for future technology. She designed a vending machine that would be stocked with 

products for homeless people, including information and a telephone to allow them 

to prepare for job interviews and get back on track.  

Throughout the day the girls were supported by female staff from Barclays, who emphasised the 

need for more women in technology and highlighted the wide range of opportunities 

available with the company. 

On Friday 27th of June, selected students from last year’s Year Eight were given the 

opportunity to put their Dementia Training to use as they visited New Life Church in 

Congleton.  A number of local residents had been invited to a social event and were 

entertained by us with poems, singing and dancing.  

The theme for the visit was ‘Build It’ and the challenge 

cards that had been designed by the students proved 

popular with the guests as they created bridges, towers 

and fruit with Lego.  

Everyone enjoyed the chance to talk and share stories 

and the students benefited greatly in developing their 

dementia awareness skills. Dementia is a condition that touches many families.  

Dementia Friends was chosen by Year Eight to be their 2018-19 charity and lots of 

events took place over the year to raise money to support them.  

Written by James Carvell Year Nine 

This term, our Year Twelve Health and Social Care 

course students were also able to benefit from 

valuable dementia training, which was 

provided by Hazel Salter of Age UK 

Cheshire East 

The session included activities to help 

them understand dementia, what it is like 

to live with it and also the impact on 

family and friends.  

Dementia Friends 
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Our students are always keen to make a difference and to find 

ways to help make life easier for others. One of the latest ideas 

from our Year Twelve Sixth Form team was to join up with the 

Food Bank Friday 

movement, which sees 

i n d i v i d u a l s  a n d 

organisations donating 

to their local foodbank 

each week. This has 

enabled us to support 

The Storehouse, our 

own local food bank 

at New Life Church. 

The team learned 

which foods were 

most needed and 

that could be 

collected and stored 

easily and put together a 

collection calendar so one 

type of product could be 

collected each week. 

This helps to ensure 

that The Storehouse 

has a variety of 

foodstuffs and that we 

are able to give them 

the products they 

actually need.  

To date, the appeal has resulted in hundreds of donations of jars, 

tins, cartons and bottles from students and staff, which will really 

help struggling families in the town. In the next few weeks, the 

group will also be helping with festive products for the three 

hundred hampers that The Storehouse distributes over the 

Christmas period. Donations will be gratefully received each week 

from students and staff from both the main school and Sixth Form. 

Feeder School 

We are extremely fortunate to have the support of many local, regional 

and national companies, who enable us to offer our students a wide 

range of enrichment and career opportunities. 

Last month, eight of our Sixth Form students visited banking institution, 

BNY Mellon, for a  two-day Skills and Development event.  

The group got the opportunity to find out more about the company’s 

day-to-day business and the apprenticeship schemes it runs. They were 

also able to access useful CV support and meet and talk with other professionals from across the industry. 
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Once again we have been amazed by the many talents of our students and their outstanding 

achievements both in and outside school and across a wide range of sporting, creative and 

performance arenas.  

We were all very excited to learn that one of our football superstars, Year Ten 

Kate Oakley, is one of only sixteen girls selected to represent the North of 

England in the final English Schools Football Association (ESFA) England U15 trials on 15th 

December. We wish her the very best of luck and can not wait to hear if she has been 

successful in the final selection process. 

Another sporting star in the making, Sixth Form student, Sam Johnson, is one of a team of 

eight people selected for the U18 North West Regional Coaching Squad for Golf. Over the next 

two years, along with school work and playing for Cheshire, Sam will also complete a 

Diploma in Golf, worth sixty-four UCAS points! 

A huge congratulations go to Year Twelve, Daniel Jones, who competed 

against professional make-up artists to secure a role within Alton Towers to 

undertake their special effects make up for their annual Halloween 

‘Scarefest’ event.  

Daniel has been practising his special effects art now for a number of years. 

He completed a Silver Arts Award at the New Vic Theatre while in Year Ten 

and also organised a local Halloween event last year. Whilst it may not be everyone’s idea of a 

make-over, there is no denying the huge amount of skill and patience involved! 

Year Eleven Dan Walton took part in the Soar Street Dance competition held at the Wright 

Robinson College in Manchester at the beginning of November. He and his crew, BFunk, 

impressed the judges, coming first in their competition. Dan also took part in the duo 

competition with one of his crew and they took first place in that too! Well done, Dan. 

We were very proud to see Year Ten student, Lucy Picken, 

take on the starring role of Dorothy in the 

Congleton Amateur Youth Theatre’s recent 

production of The Wizard of Oz at the 

Daneside Theatre.  

        (photo from Congleton Chronicle) 

Student Spotlight 

In November, a group of our Year Ten GCSE Photography students travelled to Manchester 

to capture a range of images of the many different structures and architectural styles in 

the city. 

Despite the constant drizzle, the group enthusiastically set about exploring the 

architecture of Manchester. They began the day by photographing the 19th Century 

city art gallery on Mosley Street before heading out to investigate further. The 

students also enjoyed exploring the Castlefield Bowl area, focusing 

on structures from the industrial era including the canals and railway 

arches. 

All the students gained vital experience and knowledge of seeking out and 

identifying interesting and unusual images and also taking photographs out 

in public. A big thank you to Mrs Vale and Mr Longworth for their support 

during the trip.  

Capturing a City 
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Once again, our BBC Children in Need activity has 

been a highlight of the autumn term. Following on 

from our successful cake sales, students and staff 

were treated to an extended lunch on Children in Need 

Friday, with some wonderful performances by students 

across the main school and Sixth Form. Of course, the 

main attraction, and by far the biggest money raiser, 

was ‘Gunk the Teacher’. There was no 

favouritism here though and all three teachers, 

Mr Ainsley, Mrs Wilson-Jones and Mr O’Brien 

were well and truly gunked in the name of 

charity. Throughout 

the week we raised a fabulous £900!  

Thank you to everyone for their 

involvement, support and generosity.  

 

 

Supporting Children in Need  
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Calling Our Summer 2019 Sixth Form Leavers 

Each month, the Year 

Ten Guidance Team 

are challenging the 

year group to 

compete to achieve the highest number of behaviour and 

attendance points. The lucky (conscientious and hard 

working) winners are rewarded with a tray of doughnuts. 

1 0 C T H  w e r e 

September’s winners 

and 10KCH won in 

October. 

A Public Service 

10CTH 

10KCH 

Mitosis Matters 
Ms Figiel’s Year Ten Biologists were tasked 

with modelling the Mitosis process this 

term to help check their understanding of 

this particular type of cell 

division. The students 

were able to demonstrate 

their in-depth knowledge of how and 

where the process takes place and the 

different components involved. 

Our Sixth 

Form BTEC 

P u b l i c 

S e r v i c e s 

course is 

e x t r eme l y 

popular with 

s t u d e n t s 

hoping to progress into public services work or one 

of the armed forces. The course offers a range of 

mandatory and optional units designed to give 

tutees a broad knowledge and a variety of skills.  

Last term, as part of Unit Two, Leadership and 

Team Skills, the Royal Navy Outreach Team and 

the Royal Marines Visibility Team visited us to lead 

activities on the course. Students took part in the 

team events as team leaders and as team 

members. 

Throughout the day and afterwards students 

received feedback from the visitors which they 

were then able to use to evaluate themselves and 

other team members’ performances for one of the 

course assignments. 15 

Doughnut Days are Here 



 Girls United 

Keeping in Touch 
Our main switchboard telephone number is 01260 730123 and will show as this on caller ID 

We use e-mail as our main method of communicating with parents as it’s quick, efficient and cost 

effective. Please make sure we have your current e-mail address so you don’t miss important 

communications.       

 We also distribute up-to-the-minute information via Twitter, Facebook and Instagram 

@CongletonHS - for general school news and announcements 

We also have departmental Twitter accounts for area-specific information including sports team 

fixtures: @chsartists, @CHSBus, @CateringCHS, @CHSEnglishDep, @CHShumanities,    

 @honoursprog, @CHSICT, @CHSLanguages, @LawCHS1, @chsmathsdept, @chsmediadept, 

@CHSPerformers, @PhysEdCHS,  @CHSSciences,  @CHS_Sixth_Form, @CHSSocSci and @chstechdept 

 www.facebook.com/pages/Congleton-High-School/526370394106880 

Congletonhs 

Parents can access a wide range of information regarding their child’s school day, attendance 

and performance via Cloud School (formerly Progresso) and will receive log in details when their 

child starts in Year 7. Any queries or problems should be referred to Mrs Isherwood, via email: 

 kisherwood@congletonhigh.com or telephone: 01260 730123.  

As a reward for their strong performance in football this year, qualifying for 

round three of the English Schools Cup, a group of the girls team from Year 

Seven to Year Ten, were treated to a trip to Manchester United recently. 

The group watched United beat the Serbian away team, Partizan Belgrade, by 

three goals to nil, with Greenwood, Martial and Rashford scoring the goals for 

the home team.  

16  Box Lane  |  Congleton  |  Cheshire  |  CW12 4NS  |  www.congletonhigh.com  |  01260 730123 

This Girl Can 
We were thrilled to hear that former student, Amy Rogers, had been voted by 

the fans as Women’s Team Player of the Year in the Liverpool FC Players 

Awards earlier this year.  

Amy left us after Sixth Form in the summer of 2018 and was destined to make a 

name in the sporting arena. Always one of the key players in girls football, she 

has continued to go from strength to strength and we are delighted that she is 

being recognised for her input and attainment. 

We are proud that so many of our students, both girls and boys, go on to play 

sport at such high levels and serve to inspire those following in their footsteps. 

https://twitter.com/congletonhs
https://twitter.com/chsartists
https://twitter.com/CateringCHS
https://twitter.com/CHShumanities
https://twitter.com/CHSICT
https://twitter.com/CHSLanguages
https://twitter.com/chsmathsdept
https://twitter.com/chsmediadept
https://twitter.com/physedchs
https://twitter.com/CHS_Sixth_Form
https://twitter.com/CHSSocSci
https://twitter.com/chstechdept
https://www.facebook.com/pages/Congleton-High-School/526370394106880
mailto:dtarpey@congletonhigh.com?subject=Progresso

